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Brasília, September 30, 2024. 

 

Letter 

Editorial Team Transition at the Revista Interdisciplinar de 
Pesquisa em Engenharia 

 

To the Academic Community, 

It is with a mix of gratitude and emotion that I write this letter to announce an important 

transition in the editorial team of our Revista Interdisciplinar de Pesquisa em Engenharia. After five 

years, I have decided to pass the position of Editor-in-Chief to Prof. Maria Alzira de Araújo Nunes, 

who will assume leadership starting October 10, 2024. 

I would like to express my sincere thanks to the Periodicals Portal of the University of Brasília, 

whose partnership has been fundamental to our growth and visibility. I also extend my gratitude 

to every member of the academic community who has contributed with their research, articles, 

and collaborations. Your commitment to academic excellence is the reason our journal is respected 

and admired. 

Prof. Maria Alzira de Araújo Nunes brings a wealth of experience and an innovative vision that 

will undoubtedly drive our mission to disseminate knowledge and promote research in 

engineering. I am confident that under her leadership, the journal will continue to thrive and stand 

out in the academic landscape. 

Thank you once again to everyone for your support and valuable contributions during my 

tenure. I hope we continue to build together a promising future for our journal, which is a valuable 

resource for researchers. 

 

Sincerely, 
 

Profa. Carla Tatiana Mota Anflor 

Editor in-chief  

Revista Interdisciplinar de Pesquisa em Engenharia 


